

1.5



RECEIVED

3 0"NOV 2011

TLGC

25 November 2011

Mrs Jo-Ann Miller MP Chair Transport, Local Government and Infrastructure Committee Parliament House George Street BRISBANE QLD 4000

Email: TLGIC@parliament.qld.gov.au

Dear Chair,

Thank you for the opportunity to make a submission to the inquiry into the Sustainable Planning and Other Legislation Amendment Bill 2011. As the peak body for the building and construction industry in Queensland, Master Builders has an interest in the matters addressed in this Bill.

In particular, Master Builders supports the amendments to the *Plumbing and Drainage Act 2002* that will expand the category of works which do not require a plumbing compliance assessment or local government inspection. In our view, these amendments will help to streamline the process for obtaining plumbing approvals and result in lower costs for consumers.

I trust that these comments are of assistance in your consideration of this matter.

Yours sincerely

Paul Bidwell Director - Housing Policy

Paul Bidee

Master Builders Head Office

417 Wickham Terrace Brisbane Queensland 4000 Telephone (07) 3225 6444 Facsimile (07) 3225 6545

ask@masterbuilders.asn.au

www.masterbuilders.asn.au

Rachelle Stacey

From:

Lyndel Bates on behalf of Transport and Local Government Committee

Sent:

Wednesday, 7 December 2011 3:14 PM

To:

Rachelle Stacey; Anne Fidler

Subject:

FW: Sustainable Planning and other Legislation Amendment Bill 2011

Attachments: COR-11-PB-088 - Letter to Jo-Ann Miller MP re Sustainable Planning.pdf

Lyndel Bates
Research Director
Transport and Local Government Committee

QUEENSLAND PARLIAMENTARY SERVICE

Parliament House Cnr George and Alice Streets Brisbane Qld 4000

Ph: 07 3406 7470 Fax: 07 3406 7070 Email: Lyndel.Bates@parliament.qld.gov.au

Web: www.parliament.qld.gov.au

From: Kelly Watt [mailto:kelly.watt@masterbuilders.asn.au]

Sent: Wednesday, 30 November 2011 2:24 PM **To:** Transport and Local Government Committee

Subject: re: Sustainable Planning and other Legislation Amendment Bill 2011





Good Afternoon,

Please find attached submission to the *Sustainable Planning and other Legislation Amendment Bill 2011* on behalf of Master Builders Queensland.

We hope our comments are of assistance in your deliberations.

Regards,

Kelly Watt

Housing Services Coordinator

kelly.watt@masterbuilders.asn.au P (07) 3225 6419 | F (07) 3225 6542 Master Builders 417 Wickham Terrace Brisbane 4000

www.masterbuilders.asn.au

This message or any part of it is intended solely for the named addressee. Privileged/Confidential Information may be contained in this message. Copying or distribution of this transmission or any information it contains, by anyone other than the addressee, is prohibited. If you have received this message in error please reply to the sender, delete the message and destroy any printed copies. Any views expressed in this message are those of the individual sender.

Refer a mate and get \$250 off your membership fee! Read more

Terms & conditions apply.

